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You don't often get email from @oversealparishcouncil.gov.uk. Learn why this is important

Good Morning,
 
I have found an incorrect statement in 6.1 Environmental Statement - Appendix 10.1 Outline
Construction Traffic Management Plan.  I hope that I am within time to have this amended.
 
The error is on p31.
 
5.17 3rd bullet 
 
"Not permitting vehicles to leave the SRN (including the A38 and A444) or suitable holding locations if
they know they are going to miss a delivery window)."
 
 
The A444 is not part of the SRN and should not be considered as an equivalent road to the A38.
 
The report then goes on to say
 
"5.18 There are facilities along the A50, A38 and A444 where Heavy vehicles can wait until the local
road network timing restriction has ended."
 
Whilst this is correct at the present time, if the second phase of Mercia Park at M42 J11 goes ahead, I
believe the laybys on the A444 will disappear as that is where they want to put the entrance and a
roundabout.
 
Regards,
Ann Hughes,
Chair, Overseal Parish Council.
 
 
 




